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A word from Mr Ward 
 
Thank you to our all our staff, students and community members who support this wonderful 
school. We have achieved a lot this term, achieving success in the arts, sport, agriculture and in 
teaching and learning. Thank you for reading our newsletter and for the positive feedback we 
get in the community for what we are doing. To all our families have a safe and restful break. 
  
NAIDOC Week  
This year’s NAIDOC theme is ‘Keep the Fire Burning! Blak, Loud and Proud’ which celebrates 
the unyielding spirit of the First Nations’s communities and invites all people to stand in 
solidarity, amplifying the voices that have long been silenced. The fire represents the enduring 
strength and vitality of Indigenous cultures, passed down through generations despite the 
challenges faced. It is a symbol of the connection to the land, to each other, and to the rich 
tapestry of traditions that define Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. ‘Blak, Loud and 
Proud’ encapsulates the unapologetic celebration of Indigenous Identity, empowering 
generations to stand tall in our heritage and assert our place in the modern world. Through 
our collective efforts, we can forge a future where the stories, traditions and achievements of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities are cherished and celebrated, enriching the 
fabric of the nation with the oldest living culture in the world.  
 

Date: Event: 

Friday 5th July MND Big Freeze 

Friday 5th July Last Day Term 2 

Monday 22nd July Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23rd July First Day Term 3 ALL students 

Wednesday 24th July Combined High Schools Cross Country 

Wednesday 24th July-Friday 26th 
July Year 8-11 Ski Trip to Falls Creek 

   5th July 2024 | Finley High School 



 

Respectful, Responsible Learners 

 

NSW netball team representative  
Riverina have finished 4th in the Combined High Schools Netball carnival. We were represented 
by Jasmine Burke, Sienna Burke and Chelsea Winn (Umpire). To top off a great carnival, 
Jasmine was selected in the NSW side to compete in Sydney next term. Well done girls! 
  
School Spectacular  
We have been accepted into Schools Spectacular for Aboriginal Dance Ensemble and D'Arts 
Ensemble. This is an outstanding achievement, and we wish the students selected all the best 
as they prepare to perform later in the year in Sydney. Thank you to Ms Bower for her ongoing 
support of our dance program.  
 
Agriculture Team recognised in Parliament.  
Mrs HELEN DALTON (Murray) our local member acknowledging our Agriculture Team. 
Madam/Mister Speaker, Today, I would like to recognise and acknowledge the remarkable 
achievements of Finley High School at the 2024 Holbrook Sheep and Wool Fair. The school's 
show team, led by dedicated teachers Gary Webb and Robyn O'Leary, along with Principal 
Jeff Ward, excelled in numerous categories. Notable accolades include Charlotte Rafferty 
winning the Supreme Exhibit and Champion Sheep of the Show, and Ryan Bauer securing 
first place in Novice Junior Judging of Meat Sheep. The team also received awards for Best 
Maintained Team and Interbreed Champion Group of Three. Congratulations again to all for 
their outstanding dedication and hard work. I look forward to hearing about your continued 
success.  
 
State Cross Country  
Congratulations to Amber Lawlor and Lillian Baker who are off to state Cross Country in 
Sydney next term. Amber came 6th in the 13 years age group at the Riverina Championships in 
Gundagai and Lilly came 9th in the 15 years. This is a terrific effort, and we wish the girls all the 
best in Sydney.   
 
Athletics  
Congratulations to all the students who competed at the Zone Athletics Carnival in Finley 
recently. Special mention also goes to the Finley Little Athletics Club who are fantastic 
supporters of the day. We had 25 individual students and 7 relay teams qualify for the Riverina 
Carnival in Albury.  
 
MADDD 2024  
Congratulations to our MADDD team who gave probably the most amazing production in my 
time at Finley High School or as Mr Whitty said “it was a dead set pleasure to watch”. To all the 
backstage crew, artists who painted the backdrop, lighting, makeup, programs, the catering 
team and staff, we thank you. It was a terrific production showcasing our exceptional talented 
singers, dancers, actors and musical performers.   
  
MND fundraiser  
Congratulations to the SRC who again, this being the fourth 
year, have worked hard to raise funds and the profile of MND in 
the school community. Various events have been planned and 
run including a major raffle. To all our sponsors, thank you for 
donating prizes and supporting this wonderful event. The big 
freeze, where staff and students are dunked or have freezing 
water poured over them is to be held on Friday 5th July. We 
have set a target of $10000 this year double that of 2023.  
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Berrigan shire youth futures and careers expo  
Thank you and well done to Mrs White and Mrs Philpot for organising with the Berrigan Shire 
the Youth Futures and Careers Expo at the Finley Recreation Reserve. The numbers were 
down this year, however, for the students who did attend they had a wonderful day, the 
presenters were exceptional, and Gaye and Mrs McNamara did an outstanding job with lunch.   
  
Head Teacher Inclusion.  
Starting in Week 2 next term Mrs Noble will relieve as the Learning and Wellbeing officer for 
the Deniliquin network in place of Mrs Vicki Hutton. This is for 9 weeks, and Mrs Noble will be 
returning to Finley High School in Term 4. Mrs Amy Baxter will relieve as the Head Teacher 
Inclusion.   
  
Farewell Mr King  
I would like to wish Mr King all the best as he takes up a new position at Barham High School 
starting next term. Mr King has been with us for two years teaching PDHPE, was the sports 
organiser for a period of time and coached our soccer teams. We wish him all the best.   
 
All the best Mrs Jackson  
This is Mrs Jackson’s last week of work for the year before she heads off on maternity leave. I 
want to wish Mrs Jackson and her family all the best. When school resumes in Term 3, Miss 
Gorji will be the teacher of Mrs Jackson’s classes.    
 

Jeff Ward -Principal                          

Term 2 Week 10 Principal Award recipients 

 

Donations 

 
We receive a significant amount of support from our 
community and a lot goes unrecognised. We would 
like to thank the following people:- 
• Helen Dickie – For the donation of musical 
Instruments to our music faculty. 
• The Palmer Family – for the very generous 
donation towards our Outdoor Learning Hub.  
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